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Post Office Drawer 309

Beaufort, SC 29901-0309

Dear Ms. Cartledge:

Attorney General Alan Wilson has referred your letter to the Opinions section. The

request letter reads as follows:

The Beaufort County Board of Education (the "Board") is in the process of
reviewing and revising Board policies and has had the first reading on the policy
involving Electronic Participation in Board meetings and has requested that I, on
its behalf, seek an expedited opinion regarding whether the Board has any liability
if confidential information discussed in Executive Session is disclosed due to a

security breach resulting from electronic participation by an individual Board
member.

Law/Analysis

It is this Office's opinion that the Board would not be liable if information it discussed in

an executive session becomes disclosed by a security breach solely because it was discussed in

an executive session. The S.C. Freedom of Information Act ("S.C. FOIA") does not create a

special duty of confidentiality for items which a public body may exempt from disclosure, S.C.

Code Ann. § 30-4-40, or for information that is discussed in a meeting closed to the public in

executive session, S.C. Code Ann. § 30-4-70. If otherwise confidential materials are disclosed as

the result of a hypothetical security breach, potential breach of contract or negligence claims

could be asserted against the Board. While this opinion cannot comprehensively discuss the

myriad of ways such claims may ultimately be presented and resolved, the South Carolina Tort

Claims Act, S.C. Code Ann. §§ 15-78-10 to -220, and common law principles of legislative

immunity would apply in many such scenarios to limit the Board's liability.
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